
 
 
 



 

 

USCGC Escanaba returns to Boston 
   

  

Source:U.S. Coast Guard 1st District Northeast Public Affairs 

  

Coast Guard Cutter Escanaba (WMEC 907), returned 
home to Boston, Tuesday, following a 65-day counter-
narcotics patrol in the Eastern Pacific Ocean. 

The crew supported Operation Martillo, a presidential 
initiative designed to disrupt transnational criminal 
organizations in Central and South America. 

Following their arrival in the Pacific, Escanaba’s crew 
coordinated with a U.S. Customs and Border Protection 
maritime patrol aircraft crew, and a U.S. Navy HH-60 
helicopter crew embarked on the USS Pinckney (DDG 
91), to interdict a vessel smuggling more than 3,000 
pounds of suspected narcotics. 

The 100-person crew remained busy throughout their 
patrol, interdicting five vessels and detaining 15 
suspected narcotics traffickers attempting to smuggle 
more than 1,700 pounds of cocaine, almost 500 gallons 
of liquid cocaine and approximately 6,500 pounds of 
marijuana with a total estimated street value of more 
than $58 million. 

In addition to law enforcement operations, Escanaba’s 
crew participated in a training event with the Costa 
Rican Coast Guard.  The exercise focused on tactics, 
communications, and best practices for combatting 
transnational criminal organizations in Central and South 
America and strengthened a vital partnership in the 
region. Partner nations, such as Costa Rica, are involved 
in almost 70% of drug disruptions, a capability built 
through years of security cooperation. 

On April 1, U.S. Southern Command began enhanced 
counter-narcotics operations in the Western Hemisphere 

to disrupt the flow of drugs in support of Presidential 
National Security Objectives. Numerous U.S. agencies 
cooperate in the effort to combat transnational organized 
crime. The Coast Guard, Navy, Customs and Border 
Protection, FBI, Drug Enforcement Administration, and 
Immigration and Customs Enforcement, along with 
allied and international partner agencies, play a role in 
counter-drug operations. 

The fight against drug cartels in the Eastern Pacific 
Ocean requires unity of effort in all phases from 
detection, monitoring and interdictions, to criminal 
prosecutions by international partners and U.S. 
Attorneys’ Offices in districts across the nation. The 
interdictions, including the actual boardings, are led and 
conducted by members of the U.S. Coast Guard. 

 
Current Navy League Campaigns 

go to: https://navyleague.quorum.us/campaign/27411/ 

 
The Issue:  URGE THE SENATE TO    
SUPPORT OUR SUBMARINE FORCE 
A second Virginia-class submarine sits at the top of a 
$5.4 billion unfunded priority list from the U.S. Navy. 
these attack submarines as the "tip of the spear" in 
deterring near-peer competitors like Russia and China. 
Failure to procure a second Virginia-class submarine "is 
at odds with the National Defense Strategy". Chief of 
Naval Operations, Admiral Mike Gilday, has stated that 
if Congress could give him another ship today, any ship, 
he would choose a second Virginia-class submarine. The 
construction and introduction of a second Virginia-class 
submarine is not only vital to America's national security 
interests, it is vital to our shipbuilding industrial base 
which is struggling in the midst of the COVID-19 
epidemic. 
Why You Should Take Action. Without procurement of 
a second Virginia-class submarine, America's forward 
posture and deterrence capacity are in danger. Contact 
your Senators today and demand that procurement of a 
second Virginia-class submarine be included in the FY21 
National Defense Authorization Act. Use the link above. 
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